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Federal 

U.S. Department of Transportation Officials Visit MTA

As part of a broad nationwide initiative to monitor highway and transit projects, representatives of the U.S. Department of Transportation’s Office of Inspector General (OIG) will be visiting Los Angeles this week to review, with MTA officials, plans to construct the Eastside Light Rail Line.  The OIG is conducting similar monitoring visits in Colorado, Connecticut, Illinois, Ohio, Texas, Virginia and Wisconsin.

The goal of the OIG’s nationwide initiative is to identify (1) the status of selected major projects in the final design and construction stages, and (2) the risks that may adversely impact these major projects.  In addition, the OIG will seek to identify best practices being used by project sponsors and grantees to manage cost, schedule, and funding risks.  

OIG representatives will be meeting with a number of MTA officials to discuss the status of the Eastside Project, financing plans, design and construction matters, project schedule, among other issues.   The OIG’s visit will conclude on October 24, 2003.

For more information on the matters in this Legislative Brief please contact MTA  Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator, Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.
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